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SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Thank you, 

ladies and gentlemen, and welcome to our 

Town Board meeting for Tuesday, January 

27th, 2026 here at Town Hall North. We 

appreciate your patience this morning 

with all the storm-related issues we've 

been dealing with, we had to take care of 

a few things this morning, so I apologize 

for the board meeting starting late. 

For those of you joining us this 

morning, you have an opportunity to be 

heard on matters brought before the Town 

Board, as well as during the public 

comment period at the end of the meeting. 

As always, this meeting is live streamed 

on the town's website, Oysterbaytown.com. 

These proceedings are recorded and later 

transcribed. Your voice is very important 

to us. Statements, comments and input 

from the public relative to our meetings 

are always welcome and respected as part 

of the record. To submit comments online, 

please email public comment at 
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oysterBay-NY.gov. Or email us at. The 

office of the Town Attorney, 54 Audrey 

Avenue, oyster Bay, New York 11771.

Leading us in prayer this morning is 

a very dear friend who has certainly made 

a huge impact in our community, 

especially up here in Oyster Bay. Someone 

I look up to and someone I'm blessed to 

consider a good friend. And that is 

Reverend Ken Edmondson of Mount Olive 

Baptist Church in Oyster Bay. Welcome 

back to Town Hall, Reverend, if you would 

kindly come up to the podium and lead us 

in prayer. Would everyone who can please 

rise?

REVEREND EDMONDSON: Let us pray. 

Our father and our God, we are so 

grateful for your love and your kindness, 

and for your tender mercy that you've 

woke us up in time and not in eternity. 

We come, first of all to say thank you, 

Lord. Thank you that you have assembled 

us here today to do the business of the 

Town of Oyster Bay. We ask that you 
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continue to bless our supervisor and all 

those that raise his hand up. Oh, God, to 

keep him and to continue to give him the 

wisdom to continue to lead this town of 

oyster Bay. 

Thank you now, for every household 

that is represented. And we pray, dear 

Lord, that all things will be done in 

decency and in order. In Jesus name we 

pray. Amen.

(Whereupon, all, "Amen".)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank you very 

much, Reverend, for being here with us 

today and for all you do with your 

ministry, especially here in the Oyster 

Bay community.

*****
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SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Leading us in 

the Pledge this morning as an esteemed 

veteran of the Vietnam War.  He's also 

the past recipient of the Town of Oyster 

Bay's Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

Distinguished Service Award. Something we 

take to heart is very important in this 

town, among the very highest honors that 

we bestow on anyone. And you, sir, 

certainly deserve that award for so many 

reasons. 

I'm proud to introduce, for the 

purposes of our Pledge of Allegiance, 

United States retired Army Staff Sergeant 

Arturo Edwards. Thank you, sir.

(Whereupon, the Pledge of 

Allegiance is said.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Thank you so 

much, Mr. Edwards. We appreciate your 

effort. We appreciate all you've done for 

our nation. We appreciate your friendship 

and your commitment to our communities. 

Thank you. God bless you very, very much. 

And now I ask that you all join us 
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for a moment of silence for our men and 

women in the United States armed forces 

serving here in the homeland and across 

the world, and a recognition of the men 

and women in law enforcement, all of our 

first responders and all we have lost 

last year and now into this 2026, as we 

pray for all of their souls and their 

loved ones. Amen. 

(Whereupon, a brief moment 

of silence.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Would everyone 

kindly take a seat? 

So we just came off of what was 

among the very toughest snowstorms this 

town has seen in four years. And while 

nothing's perfect in life, we got an 

enormous amount of snow, an enormous 

amount of very cold temperatures, which 

makes it so much more complicated. And 

the temperature still hasn't come up 

above freezing. So there's all that ice 

and all of that. Taking everything into 

consideration, I want to state that I am 
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very proud of all of our town employees 

who did an amazing job. Plowing streets 

for 30 hours is very difficult. 

Obviously, they had breaks throughout 

that, as you have to do with human beings 

and for safety. But they really did an 

amazing job. I'm proud to stand with our 

workforce. I'm proud to stand with our 

union leadership. 

We have our president of our union, 

Guadalupe Johnson and others from our 

union that I'll recognize in a moment. 

Hard work, very hard work. 

I realized that some people are 

upset that their driveways get filled 

with snow, but that is the physics of how 

a snowplow works. It has nothing to do 

with the Town's workforce. It has nothing 

to do with anything else but the amount 

of snow we got and just the way a 

snowplow works. So we greatly appreciate 

the patience. While, we did get a number 

of calls, it was much less than in past 

years, and we're still out there working. 
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We still will continue to work some 

narrow streets, some smaller sized 

streets, dead ends and so forth. You 

can't get down safely with the big, big 

trucks or the garbage trucks with a 

snowplow. So our crews continue to go out 

with all of our pickup trucks and 

whatnot, and we'll continue to tuck this 

snow in. And we're looking at the 

possibility of another big snowstorm this 

weekend. So, most importantly, the 

residents of the town are safe. 

I'd like to thank everyone from our 

workforce. They're exceptional workers. 

They're very motivated, as well as all 

the people involved in planning for and 

executing the snow Commissioner John 

Tyson being one of them. Everyone from 

the Department of Public Works under our 

Public Works Commissioner and Rich Lenz 

Sanitation, the whole team there with 

Commissioner Dan Pearl and all his 

employees. Public Information that 

doesn't get the thanks that they really 
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should on a regular basis because they're 

always working behind the scenes. But you 

did so much to get our messaging out. 

Greatly appreciated. 

And I want to thank somebody who 

doesn't always get that thanks. He is 

involved in all things public safety, 

involved in in so many issues. And that 

is Len Simons. Len Simons happens to be a 

very good weather forecaster and he 

assisted us tremendously. Even though the 

news wasn't good, it was accurate. So my 

hats off to Len. Thank you, Len and 

everyone involved.

Again, I'll repeat what I said in 

opening, and that is that our workforce 

dedicated, tremendously competent, 

tremendous dedication to enthusiasm and 

motivation to do a very tough job over 

many, many hours. And a part of that 

comes from the leadership of very good 

people like our President Guadalupe 

Johnson, our first vice president, Gina 

Valli, our executive vice president, Tom 
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Robinson

And a very special person that may 

not be specifically with our team here in 

the Town of Oyster Bay but his impact is 

felt here and felt every day throughout 

region one, and that is our CSEA Long 

Island Region 1. President Jarvis Brown, 

who has been selected this year to be the 

2026 recipient of the Town of Oyster 

Bay's Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

Distinguished Service Award. Let's give 

Jarvis Brown a hand. Jarvis Brown truly 

represents the gold standard of community 

and public service in so many ways. He's 

been a proud member for more than 20 

years, and an esteemed leader and 

advocate for workers rights and workers 

safety, and workers pensions and worker's 

compensation and worker's healthcare, all 

of the above, for quite a few years, 

leading with the motto "Communicate to 

Educate."

Mr. Brown is dedicated to building a 

stronger union and improving the lives of 
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members across Long Island Region one.

As we all know, before being elected 

CSEA Long Island Region 1 President, 

Jarvis Brown served as a Town of Oyster 

Bay local president for 11 years, so he 

was here in office before I even walked 

in the door. And I want to personally 

thank you, because you certainly helped 

to teach me the job of Supervisor, how to 

care for over 300,000 residents, how to 

care for over a thousand employees here. 

And the better you take care of your 

employees, the better job they do 

providing the services to the residents 

of the town.

The gold standard is clearly what we 

provide here. People who buy homes in the 

town of oyster Bay have that expectation 

of the gold standard. And our employees 

under your leadership get that 

accomplished. 

So a little more about Jarvis Brown. 

He's a very compassionate person for his 

members and is dedicated to their 
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livelihoods and that dedication is 

greatly respected. Throughout his time 

with the CSEA, he used his leadership 

skills to establish and grow the School 

District's committee, which was created 

to address specific issues impacting 

school district workers.

He's also been the point person in 

getting various localities and units out 

of Administratorship, including the CSEA, 

SUNY Farmingdale Local. An outstanding 

union organizer, he has successfully 

brought over 600 new members to the CSEA 

family. 

And this is something that's pretty 

amazing that we don't take lightly during 

all of this, he has been a volunteer with 

the Wyandanch Fire Department, including 

chief of that department, which also has 

a tremendous amount of responsibility, 

especially when we talk about protection 

of our members. That same motivation to 

protect here, you do with your members 

fighting fires and hazards and 
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emergencies while keeping the membership 

safe is the goal. Not easy to do, not 

easy at all. 

But we know that Jarvis Brown has 

proven, he has created the template on 

how to represent, how to protect, and how 

to lead. So much like Martin Luther King, 

Jr., Jarvis Brown worked diligently to 

create an open and inclusive environment. 

He fosters a sense of trust and 

collaboration, thereby empowering 

emerging leaders and strengthening the 

overall movement. And we're very 

pro-union in this town. We represent 

everyone, union/nonunion. We represent 

all of our residents. But we certainly 

appreciate the quality that unions 

provide, whether it is unions in law 

enforcement, unions in all of the aspects 

of the trades. All of what takes place 

from hospitals to workplaces and of 

course, in municipalities; it's union 

employees who are very skilled, very 

motivated and provide that very, very 
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high level of services. 

So the Town of Oyster Bay's Dr.  

Martin Luther King, Jr. Distinguished 

Service Award, is presented to the best 

of the best. We look for noteworthy 

recipients and recognition of their 

outstanding leadership and continued 

involvement in support of Dr. Martin 

Luther King, Jr.'s dream, his 

initiatives, his focus.

So in a moment, we'll be presenting 

this award to Jarvis T. Brown, making him 

one of three recipients that we have in 

this room simultaneously. And we are 

very, very proud of that and all of our 

friends. So this prestigious recognition 

reflects upon the incredible leadership 

and courage and, quite frankly, the 

teachings of Martin Luther King, Jr. and 

on local contributions being made every 

day in our community by incredible people 

like Jarvis T. Brown, who provide 

community leadership, mentorship, and is 

an extraordinary role model. 
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Quite simply, Jarvis has always 

exemplified the highest ideals of public 

service and dedication to his job and to 

his communities. Because whether it is 

the community of firefighters, the 

community of Town of Oyster Bay employees 

and now union employees in the municipal 

setting across Long Island, he expects 

the best of the best, and he assists them 

to reach that goal.

And that spills over, by the way, 

because Jarvis Brown is also motivated, 

people like myself and my colleagues, the 

elected officials, to always strive to be 

better, more inclusive, to work more 

closely, to respect each and every 

worker, no matter what their background, 

where they come from, what their ability 

level is. So you've made that big impact 

even on us, and we appreciate you for 

that.

So with that we congratulate you 

Jarvis Brown. So please come forward and 

accept the Town of Oyster Bay's 2026 
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Doctor Martin Luther King, Jr. 

Distinguished Service Award. And, sir, 

you have earned this. My colleagues will 

join me, please, for this presentation.

(Whereupon, photos taken.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  On behalf of 

the town's 300,000 plus residents, and 

especially on behalf of the best 

workforce anywhere in New York State, we 

present this with you because we 

appreciate your leadership, and we want 

it publicly known that you have more than 

earned this award. Congratulations, 

Jarvis.

Mr. Brown, we greatly appreciate it 

if you'd say a few words.  You can all 

take our seats, please.

MR. JARVIS: Good morning, Town 

Board. First of all, I just want to say 

thank you for this award. It means a lot.

I started my career 25 years ago in 

the Town of Oyster Bay as a sanitation 

worker. And the Town of Oyster Bay gave 

me an opportunity to move up in the ranks 
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of becoming a CSEA union actual activist 

underneath an old president back in 2011. 

And I worked my way up in 2013 to become 

the president. But if it wasn't for the 

Town of Oyster Bay giving me the 

opportunity to have employment here, give 

me the opportunity to take care of my 

family. The benefits were amazing. And I 

just want to thank you, because I was 

able to put two of my kids into a D1 

scholarship school for soccer, and I'm 

working on my third one, and I was able 

to take care of my family.

But one of the biggest things that 

I've learned from the Town of Oyster Bay 

is you guys made me who I am, and I'm 

gonna tell you why. Because it was never 

easy coming into this role as a union 

president, or an activist and getting 

people to listen to you and help them 

understand that times are not going to 

always be great. We're going to have 

rough times, we're going to have good 

times. And we were able to serve some 
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great times back in 2005, 6, 7, 8, 9, 10. 

It's funny, when I became president in 

2013, the walls caved in and it started 

becoming very difficult to explain to the 

members here who were used to having the 

best of the best, and then it became the 

worst of the worst. And I just want to 

thank the membership of the Town of 

Oyster Bay for giving me the opportunity 

to serve them as the president and walk 

them through tough times. Underneath the 

prior leadership, when you guys came in 

along with the board off and on, you guys 

have been amazing, Supervisor, and your 

team, you've always listened. You've 

always gave me an opportunity to address 

the members concerns and I thank you guys 

for that. You've always had your head 

high and held your head high. 

For who I am today, as the Long 

Island Regional president responsible of 

45,000 members, it's a lot. You know, I 

don't know how you did the time in 

Albany. I do not like Albany. But I also 
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serve on Long Island, I do have an office 

in Commack, but the day-to-day activities 

and the day-to-day struggles that we have 

out there with contract negotiations and 

school districts and stuff like that.

You know, I just want to say to the 

members whether they want to hear it or 

not, the union members here in Oyster 

Bay, you have a good board. You have a 

great board. You have a really good 

contract. When you look at all the things 

around us school district employees 

paying heavy, heavy, heavy, heavy hits 

55% of the health benefits. We don't have 

those problems here in the Town of Oyster 

Bay. And I thank you guys for that. 

With that being said, 114 years, it 

took me to get to a point of being the 

first African American president of CSEA 

in Long Island. That's history made. And 

again, I thank Oyster Bay for that. 

And also, I'd be remiss not to thank 

my team behind me, Guadelupe Johnson, the 

president, Tom Robinson, the executive 
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vice president, Gina Valli the first vice 

president who's always had my back, who's 

always, you know, been there for me no 

matter what I needed. And I appreciate 

you guys.

But there are some other people I 

just want to thank, Supervisor. Give me 

two more minutes.

I am where I am today, there was one 

guy that gave me an opportunity to, God 

rest his soul, Supervisor John Venditto, 

who was passed. And, you know, we all 

have a certain love for him. 

But I have to also say this, Frank 

Scalera gave me an opportunity that no 

one ever gave me here in the Town of 

Oyster Bay. He took me in. He showed me 

the ropes. He gave me opportunity. He 

actually coached me certain ways to be 

better and great at what I do. And 

because of his tutelage and leadership, I 

just want to thank him out loud. And, 

supervisor, I want to thank you for what 

you've done. And I also want to thank, 
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you know, I have to say this, Greg 

Carman. It was tough when we first 

started, but we built a good relationship 

an honest relationship. And I just want 

to say you put a great team together to 

do the right thing for your for your for 

your members here. And also all the 

commissioners, all the people out there 

over the years, you know, it's great to 

see you guys again. It's great to be a 

part of this family. And I hope you get 

another ten years in so I can retire and 

go to where I want to go to. But thank 

you. God bless. And guys, again, thank 

you for everything. Appreciate it.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank you very, 

very much. Thank you for those kind 

words. We take great pride in our 

relationship, but I'd like to believe 

it's the best relationship between 

management and our workforce. It's way 

beyond that. It's a community of people 

who are committed to our residents. When 

you live in the Town of Oyster Bay, you 
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get the best of the best of services 

compared to anywhere else across the 

state. And in large part, that was 

something that you've carved out. That's 

continued with President Johnson and the 

current team who continues to care deeply 

and we greatly appreciate you.

I take a moment of personal 

privilege because I would love to get a 

photo with you. And the two other 

recipients are three recipients with 

Reverend Edmondson and Mr. Arturo. Would 

you kindly pose for a photo with with our 

our CSEA president?

MR. JARVIS: I'd be remiss to say, as 

you call him, the president. I have to 

call him my president, Guadalupe Johnson. 

Thank you for everybody.

(Whereupon, photo taken.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Thank you 

everyone. This is a wonderful moment. How 

about another big hand for Jarvis Brown?

(Whereupon, applause.)

******
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SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Well, in a 

town where we respect, we reflect and we 

protect, it is very important for us to 

recognize that today is Holocaust 

Remembrance Day. We're blessed to have 

Rabbi Ron of Syosset with us to reflect 

upon this important day. This is the day 

that marks the liberation of Auschwitz, 

the most famous and deadliest 

concentration camp during the Holocaust. 

They're all horrific. This one in Poland 

with the rise of anti-Semitism globally, 

Holocaust Remembrance Day and education 

is more important than ever before. So 

people will remember. 

Rabbi Ron, we're so proud to have 

you here. You're an incredible gentleman, 

educator, religious leader and friend. So 

if you kindly step up to the microphone, 

we are looking forward to hearing from 

you.

RABBI RON: Shalom. Good morning. 

Before I begin, I would like to thank 

Supervisor Saladino and all of you on the 
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Oyster Bay Town Board for your constant 

support and for raising awareness to all 

forms of discrimination, but in today's 

instance, doing so by acknowledging the 

importance of Holocaust awareness and 

remembrance. This is the day that we 

remember and commemorate the 6 million 

Jews murdered by the Nazis and their 

allies. We also honor and recognize those 

who survived the atrocities of the Nazi 

regime.

Today, January 27th, is the 81st 

anniversary of the liberation of 

Auschwitz. As time passes, the number of 

survivors of the Shoah or Holocaust 

decreases through the aging process. The 

only survivor still alive today with any 

real memory of the Nazi horrors are age 

85 and up. As any younger survivors who 

miraculously lived through the 

concentration camps as infants have 

little memory of these events.

I am a second generation survivor, 

as is my wife. My children learn from 
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their grandfathers at an early age what a 

concentration camp was. The 

responsibility to tell the stories of 

those murdered and the survivors has 

fallen on second generation survivors 

such as myself, my wife, my brother and 

my cousins and the third generation 

survivors like our children and their 

cousins.

It is not only our responsibility to 

educate and protect all people, 

regardless of religion, race, creed or 

sexual orientation to these horrors, but 

to also try to make sure through the 

education process that such evil behavior 

never happens again. Many times we hear 

the words or the chant of never again. 

These are not just hollow words, but a 

promise we must make now and to future 

generations that the world will not stand 

idly by while people are enslaved and 

murdered.

During the Shoah, not one nation on 

earth stepped up to protest the mass 
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killing and enslavement of Jews and 

minorities. The United States, under the 

leadership of President Franklin 

Roosevelt, turned away the ship named the 

SS Saint Louis, whose passengers included 

over 900 European Jews with nowhere to go 

in 1939. The ship was forced to return to 

Europe as no nation wanted the Jews. Most 

of the ship's passengers eventually 

became victims of the Nazis.

When Jewish groups in the United 

States begged the president to blow up 

the train tracks, leading to the death 

camps, he also refused. The world watched 

in silence as Jews were killed in gas 

chambers and their bodies burned in 

crematoriums. 

My father was just 15 years old when 

taken by the Hungarian Arrow Cross and 

handed over to the Nazis, along with his 

mother and three siblings, who were all 

under the age of ten. My father was 

robbed of his teenage years and forced to 

perform slave labor and labor camps, 
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along with concentration camps, 

Bergen-Belsen and terrorism. The only way 

that the family survived was through my 

father finding ways to steal food on a 

daily basis. On days when he could not 

find food to steal, they literally 

starved.  My father personally shared 

that Bergen-Belsen did not need gas 

chambers, just crematoriums, as the 

occupants were basically starved and 

overworked to death. 

Whenever we have frigid weather, as 

we're currently experiencing, I remember 

my father telling me that the SS was 

constantly counting them all hours of the 

day and night outside, as if they could 

somehow escape. One can only imagine 

standing out in the bitter cold of winter 

in thin striped pajamas when we, as in 

this morning, complain of being cold 

while wearing warm sweaters and winter 

coats.

My father in law had his entire 

family murdered in Auschwitz and was left 
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after the war as a sole survivor. He has 

no gravesite or had no gravesite to 

visit, and no date to observe their yard 

sites, which is the anniversary of one's 

passing. 

Former New York City Mayor Ed Koch, 

who served in World War Two as a military 

attorney, referred to us all as survivors 

of the Nazis, as the Nazi goal was to 

kill every Jew on earth at that time and 

wipe out future generations.

It is my responsibility to speak as 

often as possible on the topic, my 

daughter is quoted as saying, "without 

the strength and courage of my 

grandfathers, there never would have been 

to me. And I'm forever and always 

grateful for my heroes who now watch over 

me". 

History must never repeat itself, 

and we must always include this in our 

school curriculums and continue to honor 

all those we've lost. I thank you, 

believe me, from the bottom of my heart, 
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for giving me this opportunity to raise 

awareness as to what happens when evil is 

allowed to go unchecked with no one 

speaking out.

Again, thank you so much for this 

opportunity today. I appreciate it 

(applause).

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Rabbi, it is 

all of us who need to thank you for your 

commitment to educating people, your 

commitment to ensuring everything is done 

possible to protect Jewish people across 

the world and here at home has been 

second to none. You're really very 

special to us, and you need to know when 

our residents need to know that we side 

with Israel over and over and over again. 

There's been a lot of complicated goings 

on, including the horrific aspects of the 

war in Israel and Gaza, but that we have 

made it very, very clear we're all about 

respecting and protecting all of our 

Jewish residents and our residents of 

every walk of life equally. But we have 
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made it very clear that when it comes to 

ensuring that our Jewish residents know 

this is home, this is a safe place, this 

is a place of respect, and this is a 

place where we will not allow that people 

of any walk of life, including our Jewish 

residents, to feel in any way diminished, 

discriminated against or harassed. That 

will not happen here in the town of 

oyster Bay. And we will always be 

committed to protecting you and your 

brothers and sisters throughout our town 

and sending the right message throughout 

the country that we don't tolerate 

anti-Semitism here.

You know, of all the laws we've 

passed to help things along, but how 

we've stood with our brothers and sisters 

over and over. Jeff Pravato, my dear 

friend who is of the Jewish faith and has 

raised his family of the Jewish faith, he 

and I went to Israel and it was a 

changing experience. So our commitment is 

100%. 
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We would like to recognize you, 

Rabbi Ron for your work with your 

congregation, you work with this issue, 

and I ask that the town board join you at 

the rail. And I ask that, my dear friends 

Jeff Pravato and Rich LaMarca, make this 

presentation to you and thank you for all 

you have done. Let's have a big hand for 

Rabbi Ron (applause).

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Rich, would  

you and Rich say a few words and make 

this presentation? 

TAX RECEIVER PRAVATO:  Rabbi Ron, I 

got to know you pretty well over the last 

couple of years, and your advocacy for 

Israel, for the hostages and at every 

event that I've been through. You invited 

me to many events. You've been to our 

events. You supported the Town of Oyster 

Bay in their endeavors with the family 

and have done Yeoman's work in the 

advocacy for all the hostages and for 

Israel after the nutrition like I said 

being there putting lights to the 
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situation, as it were, to bring light in 

the darkness. And you have done that and 

you've done an amazing job on it. 

So on behalf of the 300,000 

residents in the Town of Oyster Bay, Town 

Supervisor Joe Saladino, the entire Town 

Board, we would like to present you with 

this.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  And, Rich, 

would you like to say a few words? 

CLERK LAMARCA:  I just want to say 

we appreciate everything you do for 

people in the Town of Oyster Bay. Thank 

you, sir. 

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Rabbi, I'm 

going to bring it down to one word. 

Shalom.

RABBI RON: You're a true man.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Thank you.

(Whereupon, photos taken.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: How about a big 

hand for Rabbi Ron (applause).

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Okay, folks. 

Just letting you all know how this is 
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going to go today. We have one hearing. 

After that hearing, we will present the 

Resolution Calendar for today. After that 

we have one person speaking on the 

hearing. Rob will be here speaking on the 

hearing. And then after that we break for 

executive session. I do not know how long 

that is going to take after we do our 

resolution calendar. We have some 

speakers for today and Lisa, Dana and 

Cliff to come and speak as part of public 

comment which takes place after we come 

out. If you're able to wait, that's 

great. If you're not Jim McCaffrey -- 

please put your hand up. You can share 

with Jim McCaffrey anything you'd like to 

tell us, and we will address your issues 

immediately. Sometimes people coming here 

to talk about snow, whatever it might be. 

So I just want to let you all know what 

the order will be in case you're unable 

to stay. Is that is it about snow issues? 

We could actually bring you up right 

after the Resolution Calendar. No, okay, 
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so we have Jim McCaffrey. And that's how 

we'll be doing things today. 

(Whereupon, above mater 

concludes.)
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C E R T I F I C A T E

STATE OF NEW YORK )
:  SS.:

COUNTY OF NASSAU )

I, KAREN LORENZO, a Notary Public for and 

within the State of New York, do hereby 

certify:

That the above is a correct transcription 

of my stenographic notes. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set 

my hand this 27th day of January, 2026.

Karen Lorenzo
 ALEXA LORENZO 
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TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF OYSTER BAY

REGULAR MEETING

January 12, 2026

10:59 a.m.

***

Hearing 1

 Local Law 

To consider a Local Law to Amend Chapter 233 – 

Traffic, of the Code of the 

Town of Oyster Bay. (M.D. 1/6/26 #6) 

***

JOSEPH SALADINO

SUPERVISOR

**

RICHARD LaMARCA

TOWN CLERK

TAKEN BY:  KAREN LORENZO, STENOGRAPHER
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APPEARANCES:

William McCabe, Town Attorney's Office
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SUPERVISOR SALADINO: With that, Mr.  

LaMarca, would you please call the Board?  

TOWN CLERK: Supervisor Saladino?

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Present.

TOWN CLERK: Councilman Imbroto? 

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO: I'm also 

present.

TOWN CLERK: Councilman Hand?

COUNCILMAN HAND: Present.

TOWN CLERK: Councilman Labriola? 

COUNCILMAN LABRIOLA: Present.

TOWN CLERK: Councilwoman Maier? 

COUNCILWOMAN MAIER: Present.

TOWN CLERK: Councilwoman Walsh?

COUNCILWOMAN WALSH: Present. 

TOWN CLERK: And Councilman 

Monteleone?

COUNCILMAN MONTELEONE: Present.

TOWN CLERK: We have a quorum. 

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Today's hearing 

is to consider a local law to amend 

Chapter 233, traffic code of the Town of 

Oyster Bay. 

MR. MCCABE:  Good morning, 
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Supervisor Saladino and each member of 

the town board. My name is Bill McCabe. 

I'm with the town attorney's office. 

My main purpose here today is to 

present for your consideration a local 

law amending Chapter 233 of the Code of 

the Town of Oyster Bay. Chapter 233 

controls the Town's motor vehicle and 

traffic laws and is amended often in 

order to codify mostly the parking and 

intersection safety requirements of the 

town's residents.

The changes enumerated in the local 

law being presented today include the 

addition and deletion of stop signs, 

right turn only signs, stopping 

prohibited during certain times, parking 

prohibition signs, and no standing zones, 

with each change listed by exact 

locations and/or intersections. These 

locations are throughout the town, from 

Massapequa down south to Glen Head up 

north. These changes have generally come 

about by requests from our town 
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residents, civic associations, town 

business entities, by the Police 

Department, or a town employee who has 

seen the need to safeguard the safety of 

our residents and local drivers.

The Highway Division of the Town 

Department of Public Works then conducts 

a traffic study to ensure each change is 

feasible and beneficial for the safety 

and convenience of our residents. And 

then, once or twice a year, the Town 

Attorney's Office implements these 

changes to the code with a vote of the 

Town Board, and then by sending this 

local law to New York Secretary of State 

to be filed and adopted. That's it.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Is there 

anyone here who would like to be heard on 

this matter related to this hearing? Yes. 

Mr. Brusca, please come forward. As 

always, could you begin by giving us your 

name and address for the record.

MR. BRUSCA:  Robert Brusca, 105 

Devonshire Drive East, Norwich, New York.
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Good morning everyone. Happy new 

year. Mr. Town Clerk glad to see you and 

your shoulder are shouldering a lot of 

responsibility. 

To your point, I just wanted to 

acknowledge what you said earlier with 

regards to the snow removal, especially 

locally here. Peter Brown and his staff 

have been fantastic on this matter and 

all other matters, frankly.

With regards to the the signage 

issues. Again, I'd like to particularly 

thank the town clerk as well as 

Commissioner Tassone specifically for a 

couple of items here in downtown oyster 

Bay. Stop signage up by Marino Field at 

the baseball field. That's been a traffic 

and safety hazard for quite a period of 

time. And adding those stop signs up that 

way will really have a substantial 

impact, I think, to the safety of the our 

Little Leaguers and their parents.

Additionally, we talked about this 

for quite some time relative to the car 



1

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

TOWN OF OYSTER BAY TOWN BOARD MEETING HEARING 1

TOP KEY COURT REPORTING, INC. (516)414-3516 7

 

wash that's about to begin construction, 

I believe sometime in March, up on 106, 

the residents directly behind on Park 

Avenue, had brought to light a very 

serious traffic safety issue there, cut 

through traffic from Berry Hill to 106, 

and from 106 through their neighborhood 

down to Berry Hill. Again, Commissioner 

Tassone with the emphasis of of 

Councilwoman Walsh and Town Clerk LaMarca 

and all of you and you, Supervisor, have 

seen fit to provide some further traffic 

mitigation measures at that location. So 

the neighbors are happy with that. 

They're not thrilled with the potential 

for continued cut through, but it's it's 

a start, and we're hoping that it'll have 

a substantial impact. So thank you again 

for all that listening and taking it into 

account.  And again, Commissioner Tassone 

has been tremendously thoughtful and 

generous with his time on this and other 

matters as well. 

Offhand, just while I'm here and 
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I'll get out of your hair. The commander 

oil tanks up north here are about to be 

taken down, and I just want to thank the 

Board and supervisor as well as 

Commissioner and Deputy Commissioner for 

their thoughtfulness in seeing to 

obviously the appropriate action in 

regards to those tanks coming down and 

what's very likely to be coming down the 

line. So thank you again very much.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Thank you very 

much for your work in the community. Your 

volunteerism and your love for Oyster Bay 

is exceptional, and we hear many good 

things. Not only do we see you at 

everything with your sleeves rolled up, 

working, volunteering, making the event 

successful. But our conversations with 

Rich LaMarca are very clear and your 

efforts are quite appreciated. And we 

look forward to seeing the tanks come 

down and the future of the right sized 

development at the waterfront in Oyster 

Bay. To me, that's very exciting, 
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something that's been on my mind since 

the first day in 2017 when I walked in 

the door, and we've had many 

conversations with the board members and 

Mr. LaMarca on that, so there's a lot of 

excitement to come.

MR. BRUSCA:  Yes, you're exactly 

right, supervisor. The community, I think 

it's fair to say, have a very positive 

outlook on the future there provided 

there is appropriate community input and 

environmental integrity towards the 

harbor, of course, that I know you will 

always put first. So thank you again very 

much. 

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  You're very 

welcome. Thanks for being here.

MR. MCCABE:  I ask that the hearing 

be closed and the record be kept open for 

ten days.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  All right. Do 

we have a record of mailings and 

postings?

TOWN CLERK:  Yes, we have affidavits 
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of posting a publication. There are no 

correspondence.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  No other 

correspondence. May I have a motion?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  I make a motion 

that hearing be closed and left open for 

ten days.  

COUNCILMAN HAND: Second.  

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  All in favor, 

please signify by saying Aye.

(Whereupon, all members 

respond in favor.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Those opposed, 

nay.

(Whereupon, no response.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: The Aye's 

have it.

(Whereupon, above matter 

concludes, 11:07 a.m.) 
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C E R T I F I C A T E

STATE OF NEW YORK )
:  SS.:

COUNTY OF NASSAU )

I, KAREN LORENZO, a Notary Public for and 

within the State of New York, do hereby 

certify:

That the above is a correct transcription 

of my stenographic notes. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set 

my hand this 27th day of January, 2026.

Karen Lorenzo
 ALEXA LORENZO 
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TOWN BOARD

TOWN OF OYSTER BAY

REGULAR MEETING

January 27, 2026

11:07 a.m.

***

ACTION CALENDAR

***

JOSEPH SALADINO

SUPERVISOR

**

RICHARD LaMARCA

TOWN CLERK

TAKEN BY:  KAREN LORENZO, STENOGRAPHER 
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A P P E A R A N C E S

P R E S E N T:

SUPERVISOR JOSEPH S. SALADINO

COUNCILMAN LOUIS B. IMBROTO

COUNCILMAN THOMAS P. HAND

COUNCILMAN STEVE L. LABRIOLA 

COUNCILWOMAN LAURA L. MAIER 

COUNCILWOMAN VICKI WALSH 

COUNCILMAN ANDREW MONTELEONE 

A L S O  P R E S E N T:

RICHARD LaMARCA TOWN CLERK

JEFFREY P. PRAVATO RECEIVER OF TAXES 

FRANK SCALERA, ESQ., TOWN ATTORNEY
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SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  At this time 

will you please present the Regular 

Action Calendar for today?  

TOWN CLERK:  May I have a motion to 

suspend the Rules and add Resolution 75 

through 79-2026?  

On the motion?  

COUNCILWOMAN IMBROTO:  So moved.

COUNCILWOMAN HAND:  Second. 

TOWN CLERK:  Motion made by 

Councilman Imbroto and seconded by 

Councilman Hand.

On the vote, Supervisor Saladino?  

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Imbroto?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Hand?

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Aye.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Councilman 

Labriola?

COUNCILMAN LABRIOLA:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Maier?

COUNCILWOMAN MAIER:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Walsh?
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COUNCILWOMAN WALSH:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Monteleone?  

COUNCILMAN MONTELEONE:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Motion to suspend the 

Rules and add Resolution 75 through 

79-2026 passes with seven ayes. 

May I have a motion to suspend the 

Rules and add the following walked on 

Resolution 80-2026, which is a resolution 

authorizing intermunicipal agreement with 

Sagamore Hill National Historic Site for 

Snowplowing for the forecasted snowstorm 

estimated to be January 25th, 2026 

through January 27th, 2026, and for the 

Supervisor or his designee to execute 

said agreement.  

On the motion, please?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  So moved.

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Second.

TOWN CLERK:  Motion made by 

Councilman Imbroto and seconded by 

Councilman Hand.

On the vote, Supervisor Saladino?  

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Aye.
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TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Imbroto?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Hand?

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Labriola?

COUNCILMAN LABRIOLA:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Maier?

COUNCILWOMAN MAIER:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Walsh?  

COUNCILWOMAN WALSH:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Monteleone?

COUNCILMAN MONTELEONE:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Motion to suspend the 

Rules of procedure and add walked on 

Resolution 80-2026 passes with seven 

ayes.

****
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TOWN CLERK:  May I have a motion to 

table Resolution 73, 75 and 76?  

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  So moved.

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Second.

TOWN CLERK:  Motion made by 

Councilman Imbroto and seconded by 

Councilman Hand.

On the vote, Supervisor Saladino?  

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Imbroto?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Hand?

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Labriola?

COUNCILMAN LABRIOLA:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Maier?

COUNCILWOMAN MAIER:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Walsh?  

COUNCILWOMAN WALSH:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Monteleone?

COUNCILMAN MONTELEONE:  Aye. 

Motion to table Resolution 73, 75 

and 76-2026 passes with seven ayes and 

zero nays. 
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May have a motion to adopt 

resolution number P3-2026 through 

80-2026, noting that Resolution 75, 73 

and 76-2026 have been tabled.

On the motion?  

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  So moved.

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Second.

TOWN CLERK:  Motion made by 

Councilman Imbroto, seconded by 

Councilman Hand.

I do not have any speaking slips, 

Supervisor.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  First of all, 

we have our affidavits of mailing sent on 

this?

TOWN CLERK:  Yes, we do. 

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Great.  I 

would like to know if anyone would like 

to be heard on our Regular Action 

Calendar?

(Whereupon, no response.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Let the record 

reflect that no one has stated that they 

would like to be heard.
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So with that, let's take the vote. 

TOWN CLERK: Supervisor Saladino?

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: I vote aye.

TOWN CLERK: Councilman Imbroto?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO: Aye.

TOWN CLERK: Councilman Hand?

COUNCILMAN HAND: Aye.

TOWN CLERK: Councilman Labriola?

COUNCILMAN LABRIOLA: Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Maier?

COUNCILWOMAN MAIER:  Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilwoman Walsh?

COUNCILWOMAN WALSH: Aye.

TOWN CLERK:  Councilman Monteleone?

COUNCILMAN MONTELEONE:  Aye. 

TOWN CLERK: Motion to adopt 

Resolution P3-2026 through 72-2026 passes 

with seven ayes.  

Resolution 73-2026 has been tabled.

Resolution 74-2026 passes with seven 

ayes.

Resolutions 75 and 76-2026 have been 

tabled.

Resolution 77 through 80-2026 passes 
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with seven ayes.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  At this time 

we're going to break for executive 

session and we'll get back out as soon as 

possible to listen to folks here.  I 

think we have one person left on public 

comment.  

All right. Thank you very much.

May I have a motion?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  I make a motion 

to break for executive session for the 

purpose of discussing pending litigation.

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Second.  

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  All in favor, 

please signify by saying aye. 

(Whereupon, all members 

respond in favor.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Opposed, nay?  

(Whereupon, no response.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  The ayes have 

it. Thank you, folks.

(Whereupon, executive 

session 11:10-11:57 am.)  

SUPERVISOR SALADINO: May I have a 
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motion, please?

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  I move that 

executive session be closed.  No action 

was taken.

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Second.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  All in favor?

(Whereupon, all members in 

favor.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Opposed, nay?

(Whereupon, no response.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  May I have a 

motion to close the meeting?  

COUNCILMAN IMBROTO:  I move that 

this Town Board meeting be closed.

COUNCILMAN HAND:  Second.

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  All in favor, 

please signify by saying, "Aye". 

(Whereupon, all members 

respond in favor.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  Those opposed, 

"Nay".

(Whereupon, no verbal 

response.)

SUPERVISOR SALADINO:  The ayes have 
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it.  

Thank you, everyone.

(Whereupon, above matter 

concludes, 11:10 a.m.) 
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C E R T I F I C A T E

STATE OF NEW YORK )
:  SS.:

COUNTY OF NASSAU )

I, KAREN LORENZO, a Notary Public for and 

within the State of New York, do hereby 

certify:

That the above is a correct transcription 

of my stenographic notes. 

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, I have hereunto set 

my hand this 27th day of January 2026.

 Karen Lorenzo
 KAREN LORENZO
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